

C09-A-101/C09-AA-101/C09-AEI-101/C09-C-101/C09-CM-101/C09-CH-101/C09-CHST-101/C09-CT-101/C09-EC-101/C09-EE-101/C09-FW-101/C09-GT-101/C09-HS-101/C09-IT-101/C09-M-101/

${}^{\text{C09-MET-101/C09-MNG-101/C09-PKG-101/C09-TT-}}\mathbf{101}$

3001

BOARD DIPLOMA EXAMINATION, (C-09)

MARCH / APRIL - 2019

FIRST YEAR (COMMON) EXAMINATION ENGLISH

Time: 3 Hours [Total Marks: 80

PART - A

 $3 \times 10 = 30$

Instructions:

- (1) Answer ALL questions.
- (2) Each question carries **THREE** marks.
- (3) Answer should be brief and straight to the point.
- 1 Give the meaning and an example for each of the following root words.
 - (a) gyne
 - (b) auto
 - (c) geo
- You met your friend after two years. Write how you exchange greetings with him.
- 3 Your cousin wishes to go to government hospital. Give directions to him to reach it.

3001] [Contd...

4	Fill i	n the blanks with the appropriate forms of verbs given in the brackets:				
	(a)	Before I got up, my brother (go) to temple yesterday.				
	(b)	Srinivas (drive) a car just now.				
	(c)	Padmini (cook) the food yesterday.				
5	Fill i	in the blanks with the appropriate forms of verbs given in the brackets				
	(a)	Kalpana (watch) a movie tomorrow.				
	(b)	Linga Reddy (be) a doctor.				
	(c)	Ramu (buy) a fruits here every day.				
6	Char	ange the voice of the following sentences:				
	(a)	Laxmi bought fruits.				
	(b)	Devi paid the fee.				
	(c)	I have sung a song.				
7	Fill i	in the blanks with appropriate prepositions:				
	(a)	Bharath went to New Delhi 28 th December, 2013.				
	(b)	Mix the juice a spoon.				
	(c)	They played cricket four hours.				
8	Write	e a sentence each in the given patterns:				
	(a)	S + V + C				
	(b)	S + V + IO + DO				
	(c)	S + V + O				

2

[Contd...

3001]

, change the specon of the following.	9	Change the	speech	of the	following:
---------------------------------------	---	------------	--------	--------	------------

- (a) Sharath said to Archana, "Give me a cup of tea."
- (b) Sadashiv said, "I lost my purse yesterday."
- (c) Gourav said, "My brother sings songs well."
- 10 Combine the following sentences using the words given in brackets:
 - (a) She worked hard. She failed. (use... but)
 - (b) He joined the animation course. He likes it. (use ... because)
 - (c) Jeevan was not well. He did not go to office. (use... as)

 $PART - B 10 \times 5 = 50$

Instructions:

- (1) Answer any FIVE questions.
- (2) Each question carries **TEN** marks.
- (3) Answer should be comprehensive and the criterion for valuation is the content but not the length of the answer.
- Write a paragraph about the uses of a standard dictionary.
- Mention the problems you faced while learning English. Give suggestions to overcome them.

3001] 3 [Contd...

Complete the following conversation. Fill in the blanks with appropriate

3001] 4 [Contd				
	Anand is my cousin brother. Anand and me went to Laknavaram in a car on 30 th Aug, 2013. We did not carry much luggages. We liked the sceneries of Laknvaram. There was many beautiful places in the garden. We did not had a camera then. We wish we have a camera. Many childrens played cricket in the garden. We spent some time there and returned back home around 5.00p.m.				
15	Read the following passage and make necessary corrections:				
14	In 150 words describe your school where you studied.				
	Customer: Yes, I like this pair of shoes. Please pack them.				
	Salesman:?				
	Customer: Yes. Show me the branded ones.				
	Salesman:?				
	Customer: I prefer black shoes only.				
	Salesman:?				
	Customer: I can pay up to 2000=00 rupees.				
	Customer: I wear nine number shoes. Salesman:?				
	Salesman: I will show you the shoes?				
	Customer: I would like to buy a pair of shoes.				
	questions:				

- Write a set of instructions to change the SIM card in your mobile.
- 17 Write a paragraph on the uses of computers.
- 18 Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

Indonesia consists of Sumatra, Java, Bali, Celebes and hundreds of other Islands extending a little over three thousand miles from Malaya on the west Borneo on the east. The indigenous people of Indonesia consists of a large number of ethnic groups, who form the majority and of the non-indigenous people the Chinese are the most numerous with a total of about 12 million.

Majority of the population are Muslims. There are about 3 million Christians and one million Buddhists. About 40 per cent of total population lives in Java. Indonesia is considered to be one of the world's richest regions. Sugar-cane, tea, coffee, quinine and palm-oil, rubber and rope fibre are produced on a large scale. It has rich mineral deposits of tin and bauxite.

It is for its rich spice products, that the Europeans were attracted to the Indonesia. Portuguese were first to enter spice trade during the early 17th century. They were followed by English. By the third quarter of the 17th century the Dutch gained control over Indonesia by ousting Portuguese and English. The Dutch people settled in the country in considerable number. They intermarried with the natives. Their rule was benevolent but very autocratic. Dutch did not develop Indonesians in the art of selfgovernment. Added to it they were aggrieved for their ruthless exploitation by Portugese. This led to discontentment and stirred their National spirit. People of Indonesia were inspired by the National

3001] 5 [Contd...

liberation struggles of India, China, and the first nationalist body was founded in 1908. Shortly later an Islam Association was formed, which sought to develop Indonesian nationalism on Islamic culture. This Islamic party led the National struggle up to 1926.

Questions:

- 1. What does Indonesia consist of?
- 2. What are produced in Indonesia on a large scale?
- 3. Why were Europeans attracted to Indonesia?
- 4. How did Dutch gain control over Indonesia?
- 5. Give the synonyms of the following words:
 - (a) benevolent
 - (b) contentment

3001] 6 #